ATTACHMENT 3

JOINT SPECIAL MEETING OF THE March 7, 2017
PARKS, RECREATION AND 7:00 P.M.
COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISSION

AND THE CITY COUNCIL

CULVER CITY, CALIFORNIA

Call to Order & Roll Call

Mayor Clarke called the joint special meeting of the Parks,
Recreation and Community Services Commission and the City
Council to order at 7:02 P.M. in the Mike Balkman Chambers at
City Hall.

Present: Jim B. Clarke, Mayor
Jeffrey Cooper, Vice Mayor*
Géran Eriksson, Council Member
Meghan Sahli-Wells, Council Member
Thomas Small, Council Member

Also Present: Chair Kay Helneman
Vice Chair Laura Stuart
Commissioner Scott Garland
Commissioner William Rickards
Commissioner Scott Zeidman

*Vice Mayor Cooper exited the meeting at approximately 9:20 P.M.

olo

Pledge of Allegiance

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by David McNeill, Executive
Officer of the Baldwin Hills Conservancy.

o0o

Community Announcements by City Council Members/
Information Items from Staff

Dan Hernandez, Parks, Recreation and Community Services
Director, displayed the Outstanding Project Award from the
California Association of Parks and Recreation
Commissioners and Board Members (CAPRCBM) for Fiesta La
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Ballona and he reported that Chair Heineman had been
appointed to the State Board of Directors of the CAPRCBM.

o0o
Joint Public Comment - Items Not on the Agenda
Mayor Clarke invited public comment.
The following member of the audience addressed the City
Council and the Parks, Recreation and Community Services
Commission:
Lemar Betts, of The Skateside Skateboarding School, discussed
The Skateside School and asked that money be put into the
skate park for equipment and improvements.
Discussion ensued between staff and Council Members regarding
special allocations for facilities; 10% of revenue collected
for capital projects and improvements; the installation of
restrooms at the Culver City Skate Park; and a suggestion to
have Mr. Betts contact staff with concerns.

o0o
Receipt and Filing of Correspondence
MOVED BY COMMISSIONER GARLAND, SECONDED BY VICE CHAIR
STUART AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THAT THE PARKS, RECREATION
AND COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISSION RECEIVE AND FILE
CORRESPONDENCE.

olo
Order of the Agenda
No changes were made.

o0o
Action Items

Item A-1

CC:PRCSC - (1) City Council and Parks, Recreation and
Community Services Commission Consideration of
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Establishing the “Ballona Creek Connection Designated Dog
Path,” which would Augment the Existing Culver City Park
Designated Dog Path by Incorporating it into a Continuous
Dog Path that Connects the Ballona Creek Bike Path with
the Baldwin Hills Scenic Overlook Gateway; and (2) [If
Desired] City Council Adoption of a Resolution Designating
such Dog Path and Rescinding Resolution No. 2014-R064

Patrick Reynolds, Parks Manager, presented plans for the
proposed extension of the dog path.

Discussion ensued between staff, Council Members,
Commissioners and David McNeill regarding keeping people
on the dog path; utilizing the accessible portion of the
trail; the Baldwin Hills Scenic Overlook; accessible
components; dog path components; areas that allow dogs on
leashes; areas that do not allow dogs at all; advocates;
use of different segments; enforcement of the leash law;
Code Enforcement; streamlining signage; effectiveness;
clean up; regular maintenance; trash cans; width of the
Nature Trail; concern with people being intimidated by
larger dogs on the narrow trail; concern with the proposed
route and proximity to areas heavily used by children and
families; creating a special ADA route; support for having
a dog path go through the park; park hours; the
construction sequence; whether restrooms are sufficient
for potential increased volume; proximity of the baseball
fields and safety of dogs on the path; and restroom hours
and accessibility.

Mayor Clarke invited public comment.

The following members of the audience addressed the
Commission and City Council:

Ivan Bottlik discussed park operating hours; expressed
concern with the amount of public outreach for the
meeting; construction on Hetzler Road; issues with
pedestrians in the roadway; signage; clarification that
there are currently no dogs allowed in the park; concern
with adding dogs to an already difficult situation; lack
of attention to signage; he questioned why a dog path
would be created for a park that does not allow dogs; and
he expressed opposition to the dog path connecting to the
Baldwin Hills Scenic Overlook and the plan to extend the
path to the Upper Fields.
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Melinda Dickinson expressed concern with the limited hours
of the upper restroom; she questioned why the dogs were
being led to an area that they cannot enter; and she
indicated that she did not like dogs gocing into the
Overlook.

Discussion ensued between staff, David McNeill,
Commissioners, and Council Members regarding the intention
to allow dogs into Kenneth Hahn State Park; endorsement
from the Commission and the City Council; timing of the
item; creation of signage; and support for implementation
of the dog path with the option for an alternative for
non-handicapped users, interface with the Little League
regarding the bathrooms, and specification of what kind of
pooch bags would be available.

Additional discussion ensued between staff, David McNeill,
Commissioners, and Council Members regarding sensitive
habitat in the state park; ensuring that the path does not
lead to an area where dogs are not allowed; communication
with stakeholders; segregation and clearance of paths; the
Audubon Society; people who do not read signage;
enforcement in the state park; feedback from Hetzler Road
residents; notification; the Park to Playa Walking Path;
enforcement services; the signage program; and public
outreach.

Vice Chair Stuart moved to adopt the staff recommendation
with the suggested modifications.

Further discussion ensued between staff, Council Members
and Commissioners regarding whether there is room to add a
route behind Fields One, Two and Three from the Baldwin
Hills Scenic Overlook Gateway; accessibility; creating an
alternate route for dogs; and the location of the
restrooms.

Commissioner Zeidman proposed an amendment to the motion
to specify that an additional, non-compliant ADA path
coming from the parking lot area to Field One be created
to avoid the bleachers. Vice Chair Stuart accepted the
amendment.

MOVED BY VICE CHAIR STUART, SECONDED BY CHAIR HEINEMAN AND
UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED THAT THE PARKS, RECREATION AND
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COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISSION RECOMMEND THAT THE CITY
COUNCIL:

1. ESTABLISH THE "BALLONA CREEK CONNECTION ADA ACCESSIBLE
DESIGNATED DOG PATH,"™ WHICH WILL SERVE AS A LINK TO
PROVIDE AN ADA ACCESSIBLE PATH FOR DOGS AND THEIR HANDLERS
BETWEEN THE BALLONA CREEK BIKE PATH AND THE BALDWIN HILLS
SCENIC OVERLOOK GATEWAY;

2. ADD A SECOND ALTERNATE PATH EXTENDING THE EXISTING CULVER
CITY PARK DESIGNATED DOG PATH FROM THE LOWER BALL FIELD
SOUTHEAST PARKING LOT UP TO THE BALDWIN HILLS SCENIC
OVERLOOK GATEWAY THRCUGH THE USE OF THE EXISTING ROAD AND
THE TRAIL BEHIND THE FENCE THAT IS THE EASTERN BOUNDARY OF
UPPER BALL FIELD #1; AND,

3. THAT STAFF COME BACK TO THE PARKS, RECREATION AND
COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISSION WITH ASSURANCES, FINISHED
DRAWINGS AND THE FULL CONCEPT FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

Council Member Small moved to accept the recommendation of
the Commission. Mayor Clarke seconded the motion.

Council Member Sahli-Wells requested assurances of
adequate signage, trash receptacles, pooch bags, and a
plan of enforcement.

Council Member Small and Mayor Clarke accepted the
amendment.

MOVED BY COUNCIL MEMBER SMALL, SECONDED BY MAYOR CLARKE
AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED THAT THE CITY COUNCIL:

1. ESTABLISH THE "BALLONA CREEK CONNECTION ADA ACCESSIBLE
DESIGNATED DOG PATH," WHICH WILL SERVE AS A LINK TO
PROVIDE AN ADA ACCESSIBLE PATH FOR DOGS AND THEIR HANDLERS
BETWEEN THE BALLONA CREEK BIKE PATH AND THE BALDWIN HILLS
SCENIC OVERLOOK GATEWAY;

2. ADD A SECOND ALTERNATE PATH EXTENDING THE EXISTING CULVER
CITY PARK DESIGNATED DOG PATH FROM THE LOWER BALL FIELD
SCUTHEAST PARKING LOT UP TO THE BALDWIN HILLS SCENIC
OVERLOOK GATEWAY THROUGH THE USE OF THE EXISTING ROAD AND
THE TRAIL BEHIND THE FENCE THAT IS THE EASTERN BOUNDARY OF
UPPER BALL FIELD #1;
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3. THAT STAFF COME BACK TC THE PARKS, RECREATION AND
COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISSION WITH ASSURANCES, FINISHED
DRAWINGS AND THE FULL CONCEPT FOR FINAL APPROVAL BEFORE
BRINGING THE RESOLUTION BACK BEFORE THE CITY COUNCIL; AND

4. THAT STAFF PROVIDE THE CITY COUNCIL WITH ASSURANCES THAT
FOR BOTH THE "BALLONA CREEK CONNECTION ADA ACCESSIBLE
DESIGNATED DOG PATH," AND THE EXTENSION OF THE EXISTING
CULVER CITY PARK DESIGNATED DOG PARK THERE IS ADEQUATE
SIGNAGE, A SUFFICIENT NUMBER COF TRASH RECEPTACLES, THE
ONGOING AVAILABILITY OF DOG WASTE DISPOSAL BAGS AND A PLAN
OF ENFORCEMENT OF APPLICABLE CULVER CITY MUNICIPAL CODE
PROVISIONS REGARDING THE CARE AND HANDLING OF DOGS IN
PUBLIC AREAS.

o0o

--- END OF RECORD ---

Item A-2

CC:PRCSC - (1) City Council and Parks, Recreation and
Community Services (PRCS) Commission Discussion of City
Council Policy Statement 2301 (Use of Veterans Memcrial
Auditorium) and Initial Comments/Recommendations of the Ad
Hoc City Council Policies Subcommittee and City Staff
Related Thereto; and (2) City Council Direction to the
Subcommittee and City Manager as Deemed Appropriate

Serena Wright Black, Administrative Services Director,
provided a summary of the material of record.

Susan Obrow, Special Events Coordinator, discussed
suggested changes; consistent hours of operation at
Veterans Memorial Complex; and prohibited activities
within the facilities.

Discussion ensued between staff, Council Members and
Commissioners regarding medical procedures in the
facility; the subcommittee recommendation to make the
policy administrative rather than a Council policy; City
Council guidance to staff; overnight events; New Year’'s
Eve events; permits and licensing for alcohol; permitting
for food and drink in the facility; adjustments to
language to add a provision for food and drink; inclusion
of the ban on polystyrene; ensuring adequate public notice
before making large changes; extending the lead time for
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